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Coordinator Comment

I have been planning a trip back to where I was when Dr Stickler passed.  So he has been on my mind - a lot.  I remember that he made a joke of the name Stickler Involved People.  Very drolly, he said "I never thought I would be involved with so many, so different people".  But, he was very proud of each of us and what we do.  He said that each of us has to educate doctors and others about Stickler syndrome.  It is with his enthusiasm that we begin a Stickler syndrome Awareness campaign.  April and Dan are heading this program and can use your ideas and help,  Read more on this article and read about our first Awareness event in this newsletter under the SSAC heading on the following page!

Stickler DVDs

The 1st film is now available at,  http://www.sticklervideo.org , for free. The 2nd film, "Finding Hope" is now on the same website.     

SIP SCHOLARSHIP

Dr. and Mrs. Stickler   donated the start-up money for a fund to provide high school seniors, who have a diagnosis of Stickler syndrome, with a four year scholarship. Applications are available on line and due June 15 each year. 

Please consider making a donation to the Scholarship fund. SIP address is 15 Angelina, Augusta, KS 67010. Winner will be announced at the annual conference.  We are very happy to announce this year’s winner is Emily Campbell from Texas.

VERY EXCITING NEWS

Anthony Cloutier is working on a 30 seconds Stickler Syndrome Awareness Public Service Announcement (PSA)  that will be done for free, through Anthony’s NH public TV connections.  As more information comes available, we will let you know.  If you would like to work on content with Anthony, please let Rick Bishop know at, Fifibish@aol.com.  

SSAC

The SIP Board is pleased to announce the formation of a new Committee for awareness and fundraising.  April & Dan Murphy have graciously volunteered to lead the “Stickler Syndrome Awareness Committee” (SSAC).

 

We have selected July as our official "Stickler Syndrome Awareness" month and various programs will be announced over the year to bust this elusive syndrome out of its box!

 

For the Committee’s first fundraiser, April and Dan have designed a new Stickler Syndrome Awareness bracelet which is for sale now!  (See relevant article.)

 

If you are interested in joining this important Committee please contact Rick at Fifibish@aol.com and he will connect you with April.

 
An easy way to help
IGIVE.com has sent Stickler Involved People over $900 since it started. When you buy from the web, please remember to start with IGIVE.COM and make some money for us. There are some places that have special offers for IGIVE.COM subscribers. We get $5 for each new person who places an order through IGIVE.COM. So, now is the time to look it over, subscribe, give Stickler Involved People as your cause, and place an order. You are helping SIP and may save yourself some money and time.

Conference News
The 2012 conference was a super event, thanks to Dr Liberfarb and her great speakers and the expertise of Rick Bishop.  Special thanks go to Jon Rodis, who has agreed to join us next year.  We also give hugs to Denise Vallier and her family for the welcome baskets and for her support where needed.  You can read a review of this conference, written by a much unbiased conference attendee, Anthony Cloutier at,   http://www.examiner.com/article/boston-hosts-16th-annual-stickler-s-conference.
 

STICKLER CLINIC

Patients will need to book the appointment with Sandy Massalski:  617-726-1561. The patient has to pre-register with Mass. General Hospital to give billing information, and to get a hospital number.

Dr Liberfarb’s regularly scheduled clinic appointments are on Thursday afternoon from 1-5pm. She could see 3- 4 people.  The patient needs to submit medical records in advance.  The Genetics Unit has a training program for physicians doing fellowships in Med. Genetics. Some of these "fellows" might want to participate in the clinic.  

The clinic is not free, but it is a “dream come true” for persons with Stickler syndrome.  Recently, I was able to answer someone that this is THE one place to visit with all the experts you need.  Be sure to make your needs known when you call for an appointment.

 

2013 Conference News

In Las Vegas, we will use a slightly different format.  We will meet on Friday night and all day Saturday.  Lunch will be included with registration and will be doing a “working” lunch.  There will be no program organized on Sunday.  We will leave Saturday evening and Sunday up to the attendees.  

Another difference will be that room reservations will be limited.  A contract has been signed with the Embassy suites on Paradise Road.  So, in a few weeks, you will be able to make your reservation.  If you will want to extend your stay, and use the SIP rate, please let SIP know as soon as possible.

REMINDER

Please note that Jon Rodis, a specialist in disabilities, and his wife, a disability lawyer, have committed to joins us in Las Vegas!

FROM THE LIST SERVE

“I have just found out that there is a small Stickler's clinic at the U. of Virginia Medical Center in Charlottesville.    The doctors who treat Stickler's are quite knowledgeable.  I was recently quite ill, and neither my surgeon nor the gastroenterologist was too familiar with Stickler's, so they consulted with specialists at U. VA.  That's how I heard that there were specialists available for consult.  You might call and ask if they have a rheumatologist, see patients or if they are only available for professional consultations.  They may be able to direct you to someone in your area.”

New FACEBOOK

Thanks to Dan Murphy, SIP is now officially set up on the Facebook and Twitter social networks.  If you already are a Facebook member, join us at our Official Facebook group page under Stickler Involved People (our group page has the official SIP logo).     

We will post our official updates, announcements and comments at this Facebook site. You will only receive these messages if you are a member of our official Facebook page. 
Additionally, Dan is assisting Rick Bishop with updating the SIP web site at www.sticklers.org.  He has added the Facebook like button on our homepage and a Twitter button. Please click the like button(s) here also.  Don't worry, we will still use the listserv as our mainstream for communication.

 

The Stickler Involved People official Facebook page is another current method of communication (once you become a member) for our support group. It is a current social tool that allows you to spread Stickler Syndrome Awareness to your own group of friends on your Facebook page. It may also help increase our fundraising revenues. Please join us on Facebook!
PARENT TO PARENT
Other national organizations exist to connect you - online and in-person - with other families of children with special needs who can provide you with information and support.  Stickler Involved People has always liked the following group, as explained by the Alliance of Genetic Support Groups:  

Parent to Parent (P2P) USA matches parents seeking support with an experienced, trained Support Parent. This parent-to-parent support is a core resource for families with children who have a special healthcare need, disability, or mental health issue. P2P programs are committed to listening and learning from families and developing an array of services and supports in response to family-identified needs. Statewide, regional and local community-based programs continue to emerge out of grassroots efforts; the strength of Parent to Parent comes directly from the parents who dedicate themselves to its continuing success.
Antibiotic and Retinal Detachment
Stickler Involved People offers this article for your education and suggests that you bring this information to your doctor for discussion.  Only you and your medical professional can determine what is best for you.

http://www.foxnews.com/health/2012/04/04/common-antibiotics-tied-to-eye-emergencies-study-says/
A common class of antibiotics was linked to a higher risk of so-called retinal detachment -- when the light-sensitive tissue in the eye separates from gel that fills the eyeball, in a new Canadian study.

People treated by ophthalmologists for the emergency condition were five times more likely to be taking drugs known as fluoroquinolones, which include ciprofloxacin (marketed under names including Zoxan, Proquin and Cipro) and levofloxacin (Levaquin, Cravit), than those who didn't have retinal detachment.

"We know that these drugs are toxic to connective tissue and cartilage," said Mahyar Etminan, the study's lead author, noting past studies linking fluoroquinolones with damage to Achilles and shoulder tendons.

"We wanted to see whether this damage also may translate in the eye, because there's lots of connective tissue in the eye," Etminan, from the Child and Family Research Institute of British Columbia in Vancouver, told Reuters Health.

Retinal detachment, which starts as the appearance of lines, dots or "floaters" across the eye, can cause permanent blindness in some cases if it's not surgically treated within a few days.

Etminan and his colleagues used data from doctors' treatment records for everyone in British Columbia who saw an ophthalmologist between 2000 and 2007 -- almost one million patients. That included about 4,400 people diagnosed with retinal detachment when they were an average of 61 years old.

Prescription records showed that one out of every 30 patients with retinal detachment was taking a fluoroquinolone at the time, most commonly ciprofloxacin. Most antibiotic users were taking the drugs for respiratory or urinary tract infections.

Among a similar group of patients who visited an ophthalmologist but didn't have retinal detachment, just one in 167 had been recently prescribed the antibiotics.

The researchers couldn't be sure why the drugs were tied to an increased risk of retina problems, but said the most likely explanation is that they damage fibers and connective tissue attaching the retina to the eye's vitreous gel.

There have been "lingering concerns" about the possible effects of fluoroquinolones on the eye for a while, said Dr. Terrence O'Brien, from the Bascom Palmer Eye Institute at the University Of Miami Miller School Of Medicine.

He told Reuters Health the new study suggests an association between fluoroquinolones and retinal detachment, but doesn't prove that everyone on the drugs will be at extra risk.

For example, it may be that people who are already prone to tendon problems -- such as older patients -- will be the ones who could be affected by certain drugs, said O'Brien, who wasn't involved in the new study.

The extra risk due to the antibiotics was small. Etminan and his colleagues calculated that 2,500 people would need to be taking fluoroquinolones for any reason for one to have retinal detachment.

Another class of antibiotics that includes penicillin wasn't tied to more retina problems, the researchers reported Tuesday in the Journal of the American Medical Association.

Non-drug risks for retinal detachment include a past cataract surgery, being nearsighted or having an eye infection.

Retinal detachment is rare, Etminan concluded, "but because the condition is quite serious, I don't think it would hurt to let someone know... if you notice these flashes of light or floaters, be sure you get it checked out."

O'Brien agreed. "This study should alert both patients and physicians to the possibility of retinal detachment, and any patient developing symptoms or signs of retinal detachment while taking a fluoroquinolone would be urged to seek immediate ophthalmic care," he said. "It's not something where you'd want to wait or defer seeking attention

Read more: http://www.foxnews.com/health/2012/04/04/common-antibiotics-tied-to-eye-emergencies-study-says/#ixzz1rIR5TcPa  

AGAIN, please contact your health care professional about this article and how it may affect you.
Coordinator:  Pat Houchin           Medical Advisor:  David M. Brown, M.D.         www.sticklers.org
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